

Regular Meeting of the Vergennes Township Board January 17, 2024 Minutes

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Wittenbach at 9:16 a.m. with all members present.

- Ford motioned to accept the resignation of Treasurer Janine Mork effective March 18, 2024. Gillette supported the motion. The board shared appreciation and gratefulness for the many years Janine served the residents of Vergennes. All members voted yes; motion carried.
- Gillett motioned to pay the KCI bill for the state required Early Voting Notice that was sent to voters. Rasch supported the motion. All members voted yes; motion carried.
- Gillett motioned to raise the hourly wage for Deputy Clerk Paula Thiel to \$22.00, and for Deputy Clerk Aleesha Raker to \$20.00 for the 2024-25 Fiscal Year. Wittenbach supported the motion.
- Gillett motioned to raise the salary for the Assessor to \$32,000 annually, the Treasurer to \$32,000 annually, the Supervisor to \$32,000 annually, and the Clerk to \$42,000 annually. Rasch supported the motion. All members voted yes; motion carried.
- Brian Wilson from Cascade Building Department gave the board the annual update.
- Gillett motioned to appoint Roger O'Dell to the open term of the Zoning Board of Appeals. The vacancy was due to Marie Kutzli moving out of the township. The term ends 12/31/2024. Rasch supported the motion. All members voted yes; motion carried.
- The Board worked through a rough draft of the budget for 2024-25.

The meeting was adjourned by Wittenbach at 4:55 p.m.

Shantell Ford, Clerk	Date Approved